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Ensemble… vers l’avenir! 

 
February 11th, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Nando Iannicca 
Regional Chair 
Region of Peel 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton ON L6T 4B9 
 
Subject: Request for meeting with council regarding long-term care 
 
Mr. Iannicca, 
 
On behalf of our organization, we are requesting to meet with council to discuss 
the lack of long-term care beds for Francophone seniors in Peel.  On the advice 
of MPP Natalia Kusendova we would like to draw the Region’s attention to this 
enduring situation. 
 
There have been announcements for long-term care beds in Mississauga of late, 
however what is most disconcerting to us is that Francophone needs are not be-
ing taken into account by the Region when planning for its own facilities.  
 
Retraite active de Peel is the only Francophone organization in Peel with a man-
date to provide programs and activities to support healthy living for our seniors. 
We are totally 100% volunteer run and thinking to the future as seniors we are at 
a loss when it comes to long-term care.  
 
We are part of an action group that focuses on four key areas: long-term care in-
cluding palliative care, home care, primary care and mental health services. 
None of these are available in French although both Cities of Mississauga and 
Brampton – Regional Municipality of Peel are part of the designated areas under 
the French Language Services Act.  
 
We look forward to providing you with more context and information when we 
meet with your council. MPP Kusendova hopes to be able to accompany us for 
this meeting. 
 
I await your reply. 
 
 
Lorraine Gandolfo, President 
Retraite active de Peel 
(905) 455-8735 or lgandolfo@rogers.com 
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